

Dear Group Leader,

Please see below some important points from the AGM.

### **1. PRESTWICK COMMUNITY COMMITTEE**

At the AGM the same members were again elected for the offices of Chairperson, Treasurer, and Secretary. This will be the 5<sup>th</sup> consecutive year that these individuals will have been in office. Having these positions restricted to the same members year after year is unacceptable, as it fails to properly represent the views of all the members.

The meeting was advised that the Chairperson, Treasurer, and Secretary will stand down at the end of the 2026/ 2027 year and leave the committee. This will provide one year for a handover to new committee members. Three new members were elected to the committee at the AGM, but that still leaves 4 vacancies. If the centre is to survive then it is essential that new members join the committee during this year. Will Group Leaders please discuss the situation with the members of their groups with a view to nominating a representative for the committee and then make contact with the secretary Isobel McCorie at the email address below.

### **2. CAR PARK**

We will lose six parking spaces as a result of the lease agreement which will permit SAC to park vehicles at the centre. We would recover six parking spaces as part of the proposed modifications to the car park. The modifications could be in the region of £10,0000, and the committee believe that this is acceptable. More quotes and discussion are required with SAC as the centre is their property. However, the committee wish to check with the groups on their views on funding the proposed modifications. Please contact the secretary at the email address below to give your views.

### **3. TRAINING on the use of DEFIBRILLATORS**

The committee are trying to arrange a training session at the centre for anyone who is interested in learning to use a defibrillator. We would do this in conjunction with Prestwick Community Council and Prestwick Community Café. Could group leaders please inform their members and contact the secretary at the address below to confirm their interest. The date has still to be confirmed, but the session would be held on either a Saturday or Sunday at the Community Centre.

### **4. Room Rental Prices February 2027**

The room rental prices have been held the same for 5 years, and the committee recommend that these should increase next year at 1<sup>st</sup> February 2027. This will be subject to a consultation with the members of the Association.

Morris Rollo  
Chairperson  
Prestwick Community Association

Contact for the secretary.

[secretarypca31@gmail.com](mailto:secretarypca31@gmail.com)